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Dear Jeff Leigh and Julie Facchin: 

 

Re: Election and Appointment as Minister 

 

Thank you for your letter of December 8, 2020, congratulating me on behalf of HUB Cycling on 

my re-election as MLA for Victoria-Swan Lake and my appointment as Minister of 

Transportation and Infrastructure. It is an honour to represent British Columbians in these roles.  

 

Our government is committed to fighting COVID-19 and ensuring British Columbia’s economic 

recovery. With this recovery at the forefront of government’s efforts, my ministry will work to 

efficiently deliver infrastructure projects and other transportation network improvements that 

will create jobs and provide lasting benefits to communities across the province. I will also work 

with local governments to improve transit and transportation options, including active 

transportation, to support our government’s climate change goals and ensure people can better 

access economic and social opportunities.  

 

I appreciate HUB Cycling’s efforts to improve cycling conditions in Metro Vancouver. 

I understand your organization’s feedback on ministry projects has been valuable and has helped 

inform our work to include safer active transportation facilities in our infrastructure. As we plan 

to rebuild from the pandemic, I look forward to working with First Nations and other 

governments, business leaders and stakeholders like HUB. Together, I believe we can deliver a 

transportation network that benefits everyone. 

 

Thank you again for taking the time to write. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Rob Fleming 

Minister 


